Ildhafn Council meeting: 26 July 2009

Minutes taken by Shannon Wanty.

Present: Katherine Davies (Seneschal),  Angela Wells (Chatelaine), Shannon Wanty (A&S Officer), David Robb, Alex (herald), Andrew (marshall), Patrick Bowman

Late: Phil Mason (Constable)

Apologies: Gary Sawers (Reeve)

Absent: Matt Mole, BJ Mole

Start Time: 7.33pm

Officer reports received over the Council List, June 09:

Seneschal (Katherine Davies):

We have a new reeve (thanks Willehelm, and William!). William - where are we in the process of changing the signatories to the account?

We won the bid for Midwinter Coronation 2010. I am sure that there will be lots of projects coming our of this. Perhaps we can use St Caths as a "dry run" for some of these, if Lady Aesa (St Caths steward) agrees. 

Otherwise . . . not a whole lot to report. 
There are lots of events coming up this year: have fun, run good stuff, but don't burn out! We have a busy year next year too. 

Herald (Alex Rossiter) (in person at meeting): Nothing to report, still has a submission from Wendy that he's working on. Has heard from a few people with enquiries, but they're not getting back to him. People are keen to run a heraldic symposium in the near future - just an issue of spacing amongst other events etc. Perhaps early December due to early St Cath's?

Marshal (Andrew Linn) (in person at meeting): there was a tournament at the weekend just been, turn out was the biggest in the series so far - 7 turned out, Baxton won. Standard practises still happening, with a few exceptions. There will be Sunday training in Cornwall park for heavies. Ange asked why Cornwall park and Andrew explained.

Rapier Marshal (Matt Mole) (over phone at meeting): They're doing a photoshoot for a rock band.

A&S (Shannon Wanty):

Stuff continues anon, in a more quiet, hibernating fashion over winter.

Will remind populace about A&S competition for Cunning Codpieces &
Naughty Knickers at St Cath's.

Memory shot, but I think that's about it. 

Reeve (Gary Sawyers / David Robb - Gary is now reeve, but David reported this quarter, as he was reeve for most of the period): 

Due to a delay in changeover of the Ildhafn Reeve until St Johns (which 
has now happened), I felt it was more appropriate for me to do this last 
quarterly report before handing everything off to my successor Sir 
Willehelm.

Thus, here is the quarterly report for the Barony of Ildhafn for the 
quarter ending June 30 2009.

There are a few outstanding actions which I will be taking care of in the 
next week or two:

1) Hand over all paperwork etc to Willehelm
2) Change bank statement delivery address
3) Submit new signatory mandate to bank (I need to get details from SCANZ 
Treasurer for this)
4) Submit online banking access request to bank (has been delayed until 
(3) completed)
5) Submit not-for-profit status information to bank.

Cheque account opening balance (1-Apr-2009): $2,971.74
Incomings :
Autumn feast 90
A&S Race 25
Outgoings :
Autumn feast -545.1
St caths 2008 -166
A&S Race -172.5
St caths 2009 -112
Plastic bin purchase -79.8
Flour bin purchase -12

Total : -972.4
Resulting balance: $1,999.34
Balance from statement to 29-Jun-09: $1999.34

NB: A deposit relating to events in this quarter includes a 
substanial sum banked in early July.

Savings account opening balance (31-Mar-09): $989.37
Incomings:
Interest $2.46
Outgoings:
Tax $0.48

Total: $1.98
Resultings balance: $991.35
Balance from statement to 9-Jul-09: $991.35

Events this quarter
===================
Autumn Feast (May 9th)

From cheque account:
Incoming 90
Outgoing -545.1

Pending
SCANZ -10 (Remitted as cheque 100236, banked 20/7/07)
SCANZ - Kingdom -22 (Remitted as cheque 100237, banked
20/7/07)
Matt Mole -40 (Misc expenses, cheque 100235)
Deposits 535 (Deposited 7/7/07)

Total 7.9
Difference from event report $0.41
(Identified as addition error in event report)

A&S Race (June 27th)
- Report received July 21st, some items to discuss with steward.
- Loss indicated of $6.90 (due to low attendance)

Yours in service,
William de Cameron
(now ex-Reeve, Barony of Ildhafn) 

Chatelaine (Angela Wells):

Not much to report. Had a new person turn up to dance class. Her name is
Amanda and seems very keen. She found us through the Gathering Darkness
website, and Katherine's dance website, class schedule. Organised a radio
spot on a local radio station called Big FM 106.2 fm, seemed to go very
well. 

ALSO: (From B Mole, Baroness)

Did a Unitec promotion, on Club day Wednesday 2? July

Put up posters handed out flyers displayed heraldry.

will use Previously Approved expediture of $30 photocoping to print out more posted specificly aimed at starting a unitec group. 

Will approach Kelsie about this, as I beleive she has the chch SCA promotional originles.

 

would like council Imput on the wording.

Constable (Phil Mason):

Nowt stolen this month, nowt stolen last month. Will have Bethan's
NZ-heraldry investigation completed by Council Meet (she has just sent it to
TRMs) 

Quartermaster (Katherine Davies):

The thrones and cushions are now stored at the Baron and Baroness' house (thanks Bea and Emrys!). The banners are inside at my house. Almost everything else is in my shed in plastic crates, so no longer getting damp. 
I would like to remind all stewards and cooks that your job is not finished until gear is returned to the quartermaster *and* put back where it belongs (i.e. everything back in the right box, and boxes back in the right place). 

Website (David Robb): David's looking at ways to record links to people's personal websites/blogs so that it looks pretty. Website has been changed so it will direct from www.sca.org.nz/auckland as this is easier for people to find.

College Seneschal (Zara Kinsett):

Past events:

Amazing Race:

Report presented to council list online.

Summary: Everyone's happy with the report. Phil commented that it's a good idea and the concept worked. Everyone happy to refund Ed for his booking. David commented on separating out incoming and outgoing direct payments to make it clearer (specifically, one person booked early, paid online early, then cancelled early: her payment should still have been counted as "income", and her refund as an "expense"). 

Summary: good event, though attendance was lower than expected. After all refunds etc, we made a loss of <$10.

Radio show: Everyone happy with how this went, we'll get a cd copy of it next week. David commented that there's been no noticeable increase in the number of people looking at the website. 

Upcoming Events:

Accepted Bids:

August history night. Patrick: Patrick's going to send out another email advertising it this week. He has one confirmed speaker, needs to confirm a second speaker - has several tentative options. Alex could potentially talk on origins of western music.

St Cayetano's revels - September - Angela. Has a cook - Patrick. Has coins ordered for the event, Master Brian's also making coins. Kelsie has organised some games, the Cartari Illustrissimi (that's Caterine and Katherina, being not very humble) will have produced some playable decks in time for the event.

St. Catherines Faire, Friday 20th to Sunday 22nd November 2009. Steward: Wendy Rowsell.

Royal visit confirmed. Bookings open. No update from Wendy to report. People need to book - please book. Patrick commented that it's our turn to host the SCANZ AGM, he has talked to Wendy about this and she is amenable to hosting it during St Cath's, pending timetabling. David may run his tavern again if he has his tent - will advertise more if he decides to do this.

Midwinter 2010 - Angela.

Deposits have been paid to the two sites. Katherine and Shannon to send pictures of credenzas to Ed, and he will cost out building one.

That's it to date.

Tentative:

Sept/ Oct - David Robb: camping/living history event. At this stage he can't make the numbers work for it in terms of firewood - makes it about as expensive as any normal event and therefore not worth doing. Andrew suggests that we keep an ear out for someone with a farm where we can chop down some trees, get it to Vanessa's paddock and keep it dry. Alex may be able to source from his family. All agree that it would be fun to do, but David commented that it needs to be done well to make it worthwhile.We might look at gettin free firewood over summer, storing it under a tarp at Vanessa's paddock (if she's happy with that), then running this event next year.

October - Labour weekend: Armageddon demo: Katherine Davies and Angela Wells. 

- Discuss budget to laminate Amazing Race posters for use at this demo, and others. 

- volunteers to date: Katherine, Shannon

- Angela to find out from Bill if we will need to pay for a table / static display, and how much it will cost. Angela hasn't had confirmation, but it sounds like the price is likely to be about $100 for the weekend. Alex commented that we've previously discussed how people need to be repeatedly presented with an option before they'll be drawn to it/remember it. Katherine commented that having people just wander around is free, and this is good, but having a table may also work in our favour, and allows people to swap out between walking and sitting at the table. Phil commented that if we can find somewhere outside to do a demo, that would be good. Everyone is keen on the idea of having a stand, depending on the price, but something in the $100 range seems reasonable. Is it worth having something available to sell? Eg printable scrolls. Think of ideas.

- Would like 4 people on site at a time: 2 to man a table, 2 to walk about and distribute flyers / be photographed. Ideal pair is 1 person in fancy garb and one in fancy armour - gets most attention.

October - David Robb: post-Armageddon picnic and tourney. Weekend after Labour weekend - costs likely to be nil: define time and place only. 

Matt & Andrew are going to be putting together a bid for a two day workshop on making a bow and arrow, possibly in October. David suggests the first weekend in October before the Living History weekend so that people can finish their projects and try them out. We'll see their bid next council meeting. May be of interest to newcomers, and possibly some of the people at Vanessa's riding place. The bid will be in some time in the future. Baron is currently too busy to organise this.

Andrew and Benedict also offered to run another race with a different range of activities, and David and Matt did likewise. Benedict is keen to do something with cartography as a station holder. He thinks it would be easy as a steward to do this (some sniggering from past steward, followed by admission that if one were only running the event, not trying to arrange 3 stations and a booklet too, it would indeed be easy). The boys are going to think about this some more, and they'll look at it for mid next year.

Heraldic Symposium - Andrew and Bene to run. Andrew is waiting to hear from Eleyne re her interest and availability. We will need three heralds to make this work, potentially with other people available to learn the book parts. Phil commented that it's another good wintertime thing, or else during the holiday period.

November Crown Tourney, 2010: Angela Wells is going to talk to Svartr and see if he is working on a bid. She may still put in a bid if he isn't. Katherine commented that we don't really have the numbers to do this following on from running July Coronation (in Ildhafn City - having another Kingdom event in Cluain would be great).

Yule / 12th Night: SEEKING BIDS

Bloth 2010: SEEKING BIDS

December - room for a Yule event (here or Cluain); probably small since a Royal Visit will likely mean St Caths is a large affair.

Jan - room for 12th Night (here or Cluain). Again, small simple events are fine (this year's picnic was lovely).

Feb - CF (but still room for a picnic or similar)

March - OPEN

April - OPEN

May - OPEN

June - BIDS SOUGHT FOR BLOTH

Other business:

Bookcases for library:

Bought 4 cheap warehouse bookshelves, as agreed last meeting, for a total of $50. Katherine has given reciept to reeve, and received reimbursement cheque. Shannon has bookshelves, and will put together soon. She has received another addition to the library from Matt. (yay!). 

List ropes - discussed at last meeting. Matt was going to talk to Fulk about the corners, 

Katherine doesn't think he's done this yet. We need a list field in time for St Cath's at the latest - who's keen and has time to make them, or has ideas for how these can be made? Andrew liked the old wooden ones - they lasted 3-4 years before wearing out. Andrew says either make them out of steel - very heavy but potentially dangerous, can pack down small, or aluminium which looks weird, or wood and then they're either big or flimsy. Alex asked if it's something that can be done at shed day? Answer not really - someone needs to sit down and just plan it and do it. Possibility of kitset type pieces - no small bits - just big bits that slot together. The list ropes are awfully modern. Andrew would like to see handmade bunting on a hemp or similar rope - hemp would be nicest because it's not spiky and nasty. Current bunting is blue and yellow and plastic. Katherine thinks that since we need it, it's worth putting in a bit of time and money to do well. Andrew will ask at the hemp store next time he's in town, how much it costs for the rope.

Financial Committee:

Katherine - Wendy & Ange have both volunteered. To be decided this meeting.

Need five people, including seneschal (Katherine), reeve (Gary), a Baron/ess (Matt), and two others. Currently David (he's still a signatory on account - makes sense), so need one other. 

We need to check SCANZ policy on this before making a decision.

Banners:

Bea would like to discuss painting heraldic/brass-rubbing banners for Midwinter Coronation. Andrew thinks we need to discuss this with katherine kerr first - he has previously spoken about this with her, and she's keen to finish her set at some stage.

Council in favour of more banners in general, we can discuss this later.

Alex is questioning whether the College is still actively running. Katherine commented that it is (or should be) in the dormant stage currently as we're not receiving reports and they're not running SCA events. It's a hassle for groups to go into abeyance, Colleges are the exception and they just go into dormancy so it may resurrect.

Meeting closed 8.38pm

